New Mexico Historical Review

Volume 55 | Number 3

Article 6

7-1-1980

Albuquerque: A Selective Reading List

Glenn Schwegmann

Nancy Brown

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalrepository.unm.edu/nmhr

Recommended Citation

Schwegmann, Glenn and Nancy Brown. "Albuquerque: A Selective Reading List." *New Mexico Historical Review* 55, 3 (2021). https://digitalrepository.unm.edu/nmhr/vol55/iss3/6

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by UNM Digital Repository. It has been accepted for inclusion in New Mexico Historical Review by an authorized editor of UNM Digital Repository. For more information, please contact amywinter@unm.edu, Isloane@salud.unm.edu, sarahrk@unm.edu.

ALBUQUERQUE: A SELECTIVE READING LIST

GLENN R. SCHWEGMANN AND NANCY M. BROWN

The following selective bibliography is intended primarily for nonspecialists. We have limited the listing to those published and unpublished items we think the most significant or useful on the history of Albuquerque. For a much more extensive guide to materials about Albuquerque we highly recommend Jan Dodson Barnhart's bibliography listed below. Her lengthy listing will be useful to scholars, students, and buffs. Our much briefer listing is divided into five parts: bibliographies, unpublished materials, books: non-fiction, books: fiction, and essays. For aid in compiling this listing we are indebted to Annabelle Oczon and the staff of the department of special collections at the University of New Mexico Library.

BIBLIOGRAPHIES

Barnhart, Jan Dodson. An Albuquerque Bibliography. Albuquerque: University of New Mexico Library and the Albuquerque Museum, 1980. Includes sections listing theses and dissertations, archives, microfilm, maps, monographs, periodicals, and photographs.

Crocchiola, Stanley Francis Louis [Stanley, F.] The Duke City: The Story of Albuquerque, New Mexico, 1706–1956. Pampa, Tex.: Pampa Print Shop, 1963. The appended bibliography must be used with caution.

UNPUBLISHED MATERIALS

Avant, Louis. "The History of Catholic Education in New Mexico Since the American Occupation." Master's thesis, University of New Mexico, 1940.

Balch, Royce Jane. "Jacob Korber, Early Businessman of Albuquerque, New Mexico, 1881-1921." Master's thesis, University of New Mexico, 1955.

Bergman, Edna Heatherington. "The Fate of Architectural Theory in Albuquerque: Buildings of Four Decades, 1920–1960." Master's thesis, University of New Mexico, 1978.

0028-6206/80/0700-269 \$.60/0 © Regents, University of New Mexico

- Boyle, Lucille. "The Economic History of Albuquerque, 1880–1893." Master's thesis, University of New Mexico, 1948.
- Casado, Ovidio. "Don Francisco Cuerbo y Valdes, Governor of New Mexico: 1705-1707." Master's thesis, University of New Mexico, 1965.
- Dreesen, Donald S. "Early Settlers of Albuquerque [Anglo-Americans], 1846–1912." 5 vols. Cedar Crest, N.M., 1972. Typescript; entries arranged alphabetically.
- and the Rio Abajo During the 17th and 18th Centuries." 4 vols. Cedar Crest, N.M., 1974. Typescript; arranged alphabetically by family name.
- Engelbrecht, Mark Alan. "The Albuquerque Police Strike." Master's thesis, University of New Mexico, 1977.
- Hood, John W. "Methodism in Albuquerque, 1879-1939." Master's thesis, University of New Mexico, 1947.
- Lehmann, Terry Jon. "Santa Fé and Albuquerque 1870-1900: Contrast and Conflict in the Development of Two Southwestern Towns." Ph.D. diss., Indiana University, 1974.
- McKinney, Lillie G. "History of Albuquerque Indian School. . . ." Master's thesis, University of New Mexico, 1934.
- Neel, Gladys. "History of Albuquerque." Master's thesis, University of New Mexico, 1928. Albuquerque primarily since 1880.
- Rebord, Bernice Ann. "A Social History of Albuquerque, 1880–1885." Master's thesis, University of New Mexico, 1947.
- Talamante, Artúro. "Noted Hispanics of Albuquerque During the Territorial Period, 1848–1912." Albuquerque: The Albuquerque Museum History Division, 1979.
- Westphall, Victor. "History of Albuquerque, 1870–1880." Master's thesis, University of New Mexico, 1947.

BOOKS: NON-FICTION

- Adams, Eleanor B., and Fray Angelico Chavez, trans. and eds. The Missions of New Mexico, 1776: A Description of Fray Francisco Atanasio Domínguez with other Contemporary Documents. Albuquerque: University of New Mexico Press, 1956.
- Albuquerque Bicentennial Commission. Bicentennial '76—Albuquerque Remembers. Albuquerque: Modern Press, 1977. A collection of essays.
- Balcomb, Kenneth C. A Boys's Albuquerque, 1898–1912. Albuquerque: University of New Mexico Press, 1980.
- Bohme, Frederick G. A History of the Italians in New Mexico. New York: Arno Press, 1974.
- Crocchiola, Stanley Francis Louis [Stanley, F.]. The Duke City: The Story of Albuquerque, New Mexico, 1706–1956. Pampa, Tex.: Pampa Print Shop, 1963. Contains a brief bibliography.
- Dewitt, Susan. Historic Albuquerque Today: An Overview Survey of Historic Buildings and Districts. Albuquerque: Landmarks Survey of Albuquerque, 1978.

- Doolittle, George L. As I Remember. Albuquerque: Aiken Printing Company, 1973.
- Fergusson, Erna. Albuquerque. Albuquerque: Merle Armitage Editions, 1947.
- Fergusson, Harvey: Home in the West: An Inquiry Into My Origins. New York: Duell, Sloan and Pearce, 1944.
- Fisher, Irene. Old Albuquerque: Past and Present. Albuquerque: Old Town Books, 1962.
- Fitzpatrick, George, and Harvey Caplin. Albuquerque: 100 Years in Pictures, 1875–1975. Albuquerque: Bank Securities and Calvin Horn, 1975.
- From the Beginning: A Historical Survey Commemorating the Solemn Rededication of San Felipe de Neri Church, 1706–1972. Albuquerque: n.p., 1972.
- Harvey, Fred E., ed. Enchantorama: 250th Anniversary of Albuquerque, 1706-1956. Albuquerque: Chamber of Commerce, 1956.
- Hening, H. B. Albuquerque, New Mexico, Chief City of a New Empire in the Great Southwest. Compiled by H. B. Hening and E. Dana Johnson. Albuquerque: Author, c. 1908.
- Hertzog, Peter. Old Town Albuquerque. Santa Fe: The Press of the Territorian, 1962. "1706 to the Present."
- Hodge, William H. *The Albuquerque Navajos*. Anthropological Papers of the University of Arizona, No. 11. Tucson: University of Arizona Press, 1969.
- Horgan, Paul. The Rio Grande in North American History. 2 vols. New York: Rinehart and Company, Inc., 1954.
- Johnson, Byron A. Old Town, Albuquerque, New Mexico: A Guide to Its History and Architecture. Albuquerque: [Albuquerque Museum], 1980.
- Keleher, William A. Memoirs. 1892-1969, A New Mexico Item. Santa Fe: The Rydal Press, 1969.
- Kelley, Vincent C. Albuquerque: Its Mountains, Valleys, Water and Volcanoes. New ed. Socorro: New Mexico Bureau of Mines and Mineral Resources, 1974.
- Loveridge, Arthur Norman. A Man Who Knew How to Live Among His Fellow Men: A Graphic Life Story of Chester T. French (citizen of Albuquerque). Boulder, Co.: Old Trails Pub., 1965.
- Meyer, Beatrice Ilfeld. Don Luis Ilfeld. Albuquerque: Albuquerque Historical Society, 1973.
- Miller, Joseph. New Mexico: A Guide to a Colorful State. Ed. Henry G. Alsberg. New York: Hastings House, 1962, pp. 173-86. Update of the well-known WPA guide.
- New Mexico 100 Years Ago. Assembled from Harper's 1880, and Harper's 1885. Albuquerque: Sun Books, 1977.
- Olmstead, Virginia Langham, trans. and compiler. New Mexico Spanish and Mexican Colonial Censuses, 1790, 1823, 1845. Albuquerque: New Mexico Genealogical Society, Inc. 1975.
- Oppenheimer, Alan J. The Historical Background of Albuquerque, New Mexico. Prepared for the Albuquerque/Bernalillo County Planning Department, 1962.
- Pearce, Thomas H. The Dukes of Albuquerque—Albuquerque, New Mexico— Old Spain and New Spain. Albuquerque: Albuquerque Historical Society, 1977.

Peterson, Linda, and Regina Turner, eds. A Children's Guide to Albuquerque. Albuquerque: Modern Press, 1978.

Pilkington, William T. Harvey Fergusson. Boston: Twayne Publishers, 1975. A literary study.

Remley, David A. Erna Fergusson. Austin, Tex.: Steck-Vaughn Co., 1969.

Segale, Sister Blandina. At the End of the Santa Fe Trail. Columbus, Ohio: The Columbian Press, 1932.

Sixty Years for the Greater Glory of God: A Booklet Commemorating the Diamond Anniversary of the Founding of the Church and the Golden Jubilee as a Parish, San Ignacio de Loyola Church, 1916–1976. Albuquerque: n.p., 1976.

Sunshine and Health in Albuquerque. 8th print. Albuquerque: Albuquerque Civic Council, 1932. Good example of regional "come on."

Szasz, Margaret Connell. First Congregational Church of Albuquerque, New Mexico, 1880-1980. Albuquerque: AVC, Inc., 1980.

Threinen, Ellen. Historic Architecture of Albuquerque's Central Corridor. Albuquerque: Task Force of Albuquerque, 1977.

Tice, Henry Allen. Early Railroad Days in New Mexico. Santa Fe: Stagecoach Press, 1932.

BOOKS: FICTION

Abbey, Edward J. *The Brave Cowboy: An Old Tale in a New Time.* New York: Dodd, Mead, 1956.

Anaya, Rudolfo A. *Heart of Aztlan*. Berkeley: Editorial Justa Publications, 1976. Crichton, Kyle S. *The Proud People*. New York: Charles Scribner's Sons, 1944. Curtiss, Ursula. *Don't Open the Door*. New York: Dodd, Mead, 1968.

Duncan, Lois. *Killing Mr. Griffin*. Boston: Little, Brown and Company, 1978. Fergusson, Harvey. *The Blood of Conquerors*. New York: Alfred A. Knopf, 1921.

. In Those Days: An Impression of Change. New York: Alfred A. Knopf, 1929.

Foster, Joseph O'Kane. Stephana. New York: Duell, Sloan and Pearce, 1959.

Hall, Donald J. Perilous Sanctuary. New York: Macmillan Company, 1937.

Horgan, Paul. The Common Heart. New York: Harper and Brothers, 1942.

ESSAYS

Archibald, Robert. "Cañon de Carnué: Settlement of a Grant." New Mexico Historical Review 51 (October 1976): 313-28.

Baxter, John O. "Salvador Armijo: Citizen of Albuquerque, 1823-1879." New Mexico Historical Review 53 (July 1978): 219-37.

Biebel, Charles. "Paul Horgan's Early Albuquerque: Notes on a Southwest City in Transition." New Mexico Humanities Review 3 (Summer 1980): 35-45. Illustrated.

Bloom, Lansing B., ed. "Albuquerque and Galisteo." New Mexico Historical Review 10 (January 1935): 48-50.

- Bryan, Howard. "The Man Who Burned the Cannons." New Mexico Magazine 40 (January 1962): 13-15, 35. Civil War cannons in Albuquerque.
- Burrows, Dan. "Albuquerque Builds." New Mexico Magazine 20 (January 1942): 18, 53-54.
- Chavez, Fray Angelico. "The Albuquerque Story: The First Century." New Mexico Magazine 34 (February 1956): 22-23, 50-51.
- ———. "Albuquerque, What Does it Mean?" New Mexico Magazine 34 (July 1956): 12, 48.
- Clark, Neil M. "The Cities of America: Albuquerque." Saturday Evening Post 222 (April 8, 1950): 26-27, 139, 141-42, 144-45.
- Dunne, Marie. "Thirty Families and a Priest." New Mexico [Magazine] 15 (January 1937): 24-25, 52.
- Fergusson, Erna. "Albuquerque: A Place to Live In." Rocky Mountain Cities. Ed. Ray B. West, Jr. New York: W. W. Norton, 1949, pp. 151-78.

- Freedman, Morris. "The Jews of Albuquerque: A Southwestern Community." Commentary 28 (July 1959): 55-62.
- Gallagher, Peter. "The Founding of Albuquerque." Rio Grande History 7 (1977): 2-5.
- Gish, Robert. "Albuquerque as Recurrent Frontier in Paul Horgan's Common Heart." New Mexico Humanities Review 3 (Summer 1980): 22-23.
- Greenleaf, Richard E. "Atrisco and Las Ciruelas." New Mexico Historical Review 42 (January 1967): 5-25.
- . "The Founding of Albuquerque, 1706: An Historical Legal Problem." New Mexico Historical Review 39 (January 1964): 1-15.
- Hall, Ruth K. "Young and Dynamic' College." New Mexico Magazine 41 (August 1963): 24-27, 40. College of St. Joseph on the Rio Grande.
- Hurt, Amy Passmore. "Revival in Old Albuquerque." New Mexico Magazine 26 (January 1948): 30-31, 41, 43-44.
- "Information Communicated by Juan Candelaria, Resident of this Villa de San Francisco Xavier de Albuquerque Born 1692—Age 84." New Mexico Historical Review 4 (July 1929): 274-97.
- Keleher, Julia M. "Old Days in Albuquerque." New Mexico Magazine 20 (January 1942): 22-23, 54-55.
- Keleher, W. A. "Erna Mary Fergusson, 1888-1964." New Mexico Historical Review 39 (October 1964): 345-50.
- Kelley, Reeve Spencer. "Menaul: Pioneer Mission School." New Mexico Magazine 33 (June 1955): 23, 36.
- Kutnewsky, Fremont. "Albuquerque—Seven-Years Wonder." New Mexico Magazine 31 (May 1953): 13-17, 51.

- LeCompte, Janet. "Manuel Armijo's Family History." New Mexico Historical Review 48 (July 1973): 251-58. An important Albuquerque family.
- Metzgar, Joseph V. "The Atrisco Land Grant, 1692-1977." New Mexico Historical Review 53 (October 1977): 269-96.
- ———. "Ethnic Sensitivity of Spanish New Mexicans: A Survey and Analysis." New Mexico Historical Review 49 (January 1974): 49-73. Centers on Albuquerque.
- McKinney, Lillie G. "History of the Albuquerque Indian School." New Mexico Historical Review 20 (April, July, and October 1945): 109-38, 207-26, 310-35.
- Napier, Arch. "City of Surprises: Albuquerque." Sun Trails 8 (January-February 1955): 17-21.
- New Mexico Magazine 38 (October 1960). Most of this issue is devoted to Albuquerque.
- Pearce, T. M. "The Albuquerque Repostero." El Palacio 65 (October 1958): 169-73.
- ————. "The Duke of Albuquerque." El Palacio 82 (June 1976): 36-41.
- ______. "Two Dukes of Albuquerque." El Palacio 61 (June 1954): 171-84.
- Pyle, Ernie. "'Why Albuquerque?' "New Mexico Magazine 20 (January 1942): 16-17, 56, 58.
- Rabinowitz, Howard N. "Growth Trends in the Albuquerque SMSA, 1940-1978." Journal of the West 18 (July 1979): 62-74.
- Rice, Art. "Ernie Pyle's Albuquerque." New Mexico Magazine 40 (January 1962): 30-34.
- Ríos-Bustamante, Antonio José. "New Mexico in the Eighteenth Century: Life, Labor and Trade in la Villa de San Felipe de Albuquerque. 1706-1790." Aztlán: International Journal of Chicano Studies Research 7 (Fall 1976): 357-89.
- Simms, Barbara Young. "Those Fabulous Fergussons." El Palacio 82 (June 1976): 42-47.
- Stamm, Roy A. "The Albuquerque Story—Board Walk Town." New Mexico Magazine 34 (March 1956): 16-17, 54-55. Albuquerque in the early 1880s.

- Threlkeld, James P. "Albuquerque from the Past." New Mexico Quarterly 2 (1932): 283-92.
- ———. "Albuquerque Writers." New Mexico [Magazine] 15 (January 1937): 26, 56.
- Trimmer, Maurice. "Ernie Pyle . . . Called Albuquerque 'Home.' " New Mexico Magazine 38 (October 1960): 4-5, 34.
- Vollmar, E. R., S. J. "First Jesuit School in New Mexico." New Mexico Historical Review 27 (October 1952): 296-99.
- Westphall, Victor. "Albuquerque in the 1870's." New Mexico Historical Review 23 (October 1948): 253-68.